Today's Date

Representative or Senator Name

Idaho State Legislature

State Capitol Building

P.O. Box 83720

Boise, Idaho       83720-0038 (House)     83720 (Senate)

Dear Representative or Senator Name;

As a health care worker (use your actual title), I get to see and deal with the effects of crashes involving unbelted drivers and vehicle occupants every day. There's no secret that unbelted occupants are more likely to die in a crash. I can tell you from personal experience, the health care costs for unbelted crash victims is much higher than it is for those who obey the law. More rehabilitation time is needed, too. That's why I urge you to consider and vote for improvements to our seat belt law.

An Idaho analysis by the health care industry shows that taxpayers picked up the $7 million Medicaid tab for injuries and traffic crashes several years ago. Due to greater injuries resulting in longer hospital stays, hospital charges for unrestrained occupants averaged $10,000 more than restrained occupants. Insurance pays part of the bill, and the victims pay part, and the rest is spread out for everyone to pay.  

As a member of the Idaho Seat Belt Coalition, I can tell you that unrestrained occupants are almost twice as likely to die as to be sent home; they are 18 times more likely to be ejected from the vehicle and more than 2.5 miles as likely to sustain serious injuries.

Please keep an open mind on this issue. Last year, 126 Idahoans who decided not to follow the law died on our roads. Their decision may have seemed personal at the moment, but the death and dollar costs that resulted affected far more people than they could have imagined.

Our coalition hopes to support or sponsor legislation, but lawmakers will decide if we get the chance to make our case!

Thank you for your consideration.  

Sincerely

Name

Address

Address and/or email address 

